

Blackness Area Community Council
Meeting Notes: Wednesday 17th April 2019 Blackness Boat Club

<p>Attendees: <u>Community Council members*</u>: Helen Brown (HB) Karen Walker (KW) Dorothy Garrow, (DG) <i>Dave Lawson</i> <u>Members of the public:</u> 3 Attending - PC Greg Cruickshank,</p>	
<p>1. Apologies Martin Watt (MW),, <i>Helena Paul, Nick Paul</i></p>	
<p>2. Approval of Previous Minutes:</p>	
<p>Note of previous meeting approved Information to add to Cllr D.A.'s report was that Bulk uplift now requires payments</p>	Action
<p>3. Community Police Report</p>	
<p>Attended No Crimes reported – calls for RTA's along the Blackness Road to be recorded in the Police Report was agreed by PC G.C. Following discussion about the new road surface it was agreed that getting the lines re-done down the Brae would help with near misses especially at the corner. Cllr Ricthe is to have meeting soon about RTA's in area. There is a CWC Transit in the area looking for scrap. Best avoided. Action – to pass on March and April report to HB and in future record RTA's in our report.</p>	PC G.C
<p>4. Actions and matters arising from previous minutes</p>	
<p>Signage at the Castle– Malcom Brown has not available – NW met HES Senior Officer, Stewart Holmes in his absence Action HB to add him onto the circulation.</p> <p>Members asked if roads are planning more works? Continue down to the Village perhaps? It was noted that a Hedgerow is also engulfment the sign All wished to express their thanks to the roads people for a job well done DL reported that he had thanked Jason MacKay. And has been in discussion with him over the long term drainage issue before the school.</p>	<p>HB</p> <p>MW to ask his road contact</p> <p>DL will call JMCK and feed this back</p>
<p>5. Councillors' Update -</p>	
<p>None present</p>	
<p>6. Community Projects</p>	
<p>PLAYPARK EXTENSION: HB reported that she had met with Mike Joyce and fencing repair has been agreed along with installation of a zip wire (paid for from our £9,079.46) and a Freerider piece of equipment they will be reusing from another project. There is no time scale as yet but HB will ask for a update by email for the next meeting. COUNCIL WORKS: Photo of the works along the JMW were circulate from St Ninian's Way to the entrance to Hopetoun Woods. It does look very stark at the moment it is the groups hope that it will soften as it beds in, It was widely felt if would suit cyclist but not as pleasant / rural for walkers HB reported that the access to the Playpark was very bad and would contact Angus at FC to ensure it is dealt with. Cyclist feedback enjoy it walkers not no much Access to Playpark is nor goot CEILIDH: A Community Hall fundraiser for the Community Hall is to be held in the hall on Saturday 18 May 2019 – tickets are available NOW from Sue Gairns and Sheila Arkley very similar to BACC past event. Action all to help sell tickets</p>	<p>HB to email MJ</p> <p>HB to email AM</p>

Blackness Area Community Council
Meeting Notes: Wednesday 17th April 2019 Blackness Boat Club

<p>7. Planning Update</p> <p>Blackness Inn plans were circulate and widely approved by those present it was agreed to include a note that the Community Council support the plans on FC's Planning Portal Letter of support has been sent to the new owners on behalf of BACC. Does anyone have an old photo / view of the Inn?</p>	<p>HB</p>
<p>8. Broadband update</p> <p>There are still many properties in the area that can still not access fibre – it's up to individual households to pester their service providers to put pressure on the provision of fibre. Remove from future agendas but can be added back should a need require</p>	<p>ALL affected</p>
<p>9. Flight path matters</p> <p>MA reported that the work Edinburgh Airport Noise Advisory Board (EANAB) continues. Fixed monitors are recording regularly has recorded one fine-able offence. There are also 3 temporary monitors but not data is available from these yet. Land topography has a lot to do with the noise in our area so people affected are urged to off their homes as temporary monitoring places. DG reported that she would be keen. MA suggested that the more people that offer their homes reminds the airport how their operations are affecting people. Please pass on your 'expression of interest' to MA</p> <p>DG and MA will consult on the change of use of Gosam 1d</p> <p>Residents are urged to continue to call / email in complaints</p> <p>Helicopter noise issue</p>	<p>Action all affected to offer property to MA</p>
<p>10. Budget</p>	
<p>Balance – 10,140.08 BACC 1060.02 PlayPark 9079.46 It was suggested that the next two meetings are held at the Community Hall 15th May 19th June – KW will book HB thought she has seen and email about and IT FUND but his has not arriver nore has the admin grant</p>	<p>Action KW to contact Sue Cairn</p> <p>HB to check emails regarding income for IT</p>
<p>11. AOCB</p> <p>Rouken Glen works have been complete – does not look like 4.5m. This will be followed up with Cllr Aitchson Map of the village should be made available perhaps added into the next newsletter, available for Mannerston, via Blackness email account and on facebook. DL has a map and will scan and pass to HB</p>	<p>Action MW</p> <p>DL marked with new properties, scan and pass to HB</p>
<p>Meeting closed at 8.15pm Date of Next Meeting; 15th May at 7pm the Village Hall</p>	